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Reference 

No.: CB-67-2015  

Draft No.:   

Committee: 
PUBLIC SAFETY  AND  FISCAL MANAGEMENT 

Date: 
October 1, 2015  

Action: 
Favorable  

  
REPORT:  COMMITTEE VOTE: Favorable 5-0 (Councilmembers: Patterson, Harrison, Lehman, 

Taveras, and Turner) 

CB-67-2015, as proposed will approve the new labor agreement between Prince George’s 

County and Council 67, American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees, AFL-

CIO and its affiliated Local 241 School Crossing Guards. The Agreement covers permanent and 

part-time School Crossing Guards in the Police Department. 

The modifications to the contract cover the following areas: 

General Procedure for Filling Vacancies 

Holiday Administration 

Inclement weather and High School Graduation Pay 

Sick and Annual Leave Disposition upon Separation 

Health and Welfare 

The Agreement shall remain in full force and effect until June 30, 2016. 

The Office of Human Resources Management provided the committee an overview of the 

Contract. 

The Office of Law has reviewed this legislation and finds it to be in proper legislative form with 

no legal impediments to its enactment. 

The adoption and enactment of this legislation package is estimated to have a total negative 

fiscal impact to the County for fiscal year 2016 in the range of $17,149 to $25,983 should the 

COLA increase occur.  If the FY 2016 COLA is paid and no other COLA or merit increases 

occur, the estimated FY 17 fiscal impact will be $51,967. 

After discussion the Public Safety and Fiscal Management Committee voted 5-0 favorably on 

this Bill. 


